
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TO:   Lolly Reid, Election Observer 
 
FROM:  Barbara A. Jones, Municipal Clerk,  
 
DATE:   April 16, 2022 
 
SUBJECT:  Response to Your Complaint re Undeliverables and Mail Filed March 31, 2022 

 
Thank you for your complaint filed on March 31, 2022. We appreciate your questions about 
undeliverable ballot packages and mail.  With regard to the specifics of the complaint, we offer 
the following:   
 
Paragraph 1, regarding undeliverables.  As noted in the MOA Elections Team partial response by via 
email on April 11, 2022, the MOA Elections Team believes it has responded to the issues regarding 
undeliverables. The response to the complaint received on March 23 regarding undeliverables was 
developed over several days with the observers at the Election Center. The MOA Elections believes 
statements from that complaint are relevant to yours, including the following:   
• “With regard to your request for a daily report of undeliverables, we have not previously run 

the undeliverable envelopes mid-election in this manner; we have not developed procedures 
for this process; and we have not tested running undeliverables during a current election 
and there are risks to doing this without testing.  Thus, we cannot meet that request at this 
time because it could jeopardize the integrity of the ballot envelope processing for the 
current election.  

• You may wish to request the daily voted ballot report; you may also wish to request the list 
of all registered voters who were mailed ballots…. 

• Consistent with our process for all prior elections, after this election the undeliverable ballot 
envelopes will be run through the mail sorting system when it is reconfigured for 
undeliverables. A report is produced for the State of Alaska and can be reproduced for the 
observers and public.”    

We believe that the process and procedures that the MOA Elections Team developed in 
conjunction with the observers regarding the March 23 complaint about the undeliverables, and 
which has been executed almost daily from March 23 through today, demonstrated the MOA 
Election Team’s transparency and willingness to work with observers to develop the best 
procedures to keep Anchorage Municipal Elections safe and secure. The two Observer Liaisons 
spent hours for many days hand counting the undeliverables allowing a daily count, 
cellophaning them, and securing them into a locked cage. The observers were involved in 
developing the process and observing the process from beginning to end. 

Paragraph 2, regarding prior year and current year statistics of undeliverables. Here are 
the statistics for the undeliverable ballot packages returned from the USPS in 2022 to 2021 and 
the method for counting those:   
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2021 2022 

Undeliverable Ballot 
Envelopes received from 
USPS.  

18,219 17,500 

Counted by 
sorter 

Counted by hand, 
70 trays x 250 as 

of 4/11/22 

I anticipate that there may have been a misunderstanding regarding the statements about the 
number of undeliverables discussed with the observers; that is, I originally recalled that 
undeliverables in 2021 were about 17,000, a staff member stated a different number of 13,000 – 
and I repeated that number, but the actual numbers are detailed above and are almost identical 
compared from 2021 to 2022.   

Paragraph 3, regarding ballot envelopes and the USPS.  As noted in a previous email 
response, the Elections Team does not know that any ballot packages were or are “stuck in 
Washington state.” On Monday, March 14, the MOA’s ballot printing and mailing vendor 
reported that the Anchorage ballot packages were delivered to USPS. During that week, the 
printing and mailing vendor reported to MOA Elections that it wasn’t seeing expected delivery 
information regarding the ballot packages. On March 18, the printing and mailing vendor 
reported that it made inquiries to USPS. On March 18, the MOA Election Team also escalated 
and reached out to the Anchorage USPS Officials requesting information and an update on 
MOA ballot packages. On March 21, Anchorage USPS Officials reported to the MOA Elections 
Team that the MOA ballot packages had been received were delivered on that day.   

On April 6, the MOA ballot printing and mailing vendor further reported that the Business 
Alliances Manager for USPS in Portland, Oregon, stated in an email that the MOA ballots 
envelopes were found in the Anchorage Air Mail Facility on March 19, 2022. (2022-0407 Email 
from K&H re USPS is attached.) The USPS Business Alliances Manager informed the MOA 
printing and mailing vendor that USPS in Anchorage has put in a new practice to prevent this 
type of event in the future, and told MOA Election Officials and the printing and mailing vendor 
to contact him when mail dropping Anchorage ballot packages.  

The USPS, through the printing and mailing vendor, has assured Anchorage Elections Officials 
that USPS has made changes in Anchorage mail processing; MOA Elections have added it to 
the checklist to confirm with USPS that their new process is in effect when MOA ballot packages 
are mailed.   

Thank you for filing this complaint. This response has been developed in collaboration with the 
Deputy Clerk – Elections, and the Observer Liaisons.   

C:   Dee Ennis, Observer Liaison 
 Ralph Duerre, Observer Liaison  
 Dennis Wheeler, MOA Elections Project Manager 
 Observer Contacts for other campaigns 




















